Principal's Report May 10, 2017

Student & Staff Accomplishments

- We had 9 students complete a course in an after school slow cooker class taught by Joy
 Gagnon of UNH Cooperative Extension. Students met weekly for 6 weeks and received
 nutritional lessons along with meal preparation for healthy, slow cooker recipes. Each student
 received their own slow cooker along with ingredients for each meal courtesy of Memorial
 Hospital.
- We are pleased to announce that India Drummond from Conway, NH, has been named the
 valedictorian for the class of 2017 and Nina Badger from Jackson, NH, is the salutatorian for
 the class of 2017. These are two outstanding representatives from the class of 2017, they are
 kind, considerate young women and have participated in a number of co-curricular and
 community service activities as well as excelling in their studies.





- Fifty eight students participated in our annual Trig Star contest last month. The winners were: First Carson Smith with 88/100 points in 33 min 19 sec. Second Nathalie Jolin with 88/100 points in 34 min 7 sec. Third Dakota Bryan with 88/100 points in 60 min. We are planning on getting a plaque to display the names of the first place champions.
- Kennett High will be hosting the Division II outdoor track state meet on Saturday, May 27th. Over twenty schools and over 1,000 athletes and fans are expected to attend.
- After partnering with the Gary Millen Foundation, two new solar power scoreboards one for the boys/girls soccer field and boys' lacrosse field, and one for the girls' field hockey/lacrosse field -

are scheduled to be installed at the end of this month. This is a terrific addition to our athletic fields and the solar aspect is a wonderful addition to our campus.

- Robin Croce opened up the State House of Representative legislative session on April5, 2017 at the State House in Concord, with a beautiful rendition of the Star Spangled Banner. She received a standing ovation and a certificate of appreciation. A video of her performance can be viewed on the KHS web site.
- During the early release day in April, English teacher, Ed Fayle was able to secure a visit and
 a performance by Tj Wheeler, acclaimed educator-artist-Bluesman, who's been in the business
 of performing "Blues in Schools" student programs, worldwide. He performed two programs for
 the students in our auditorium using the arts and the Blues as an entry point to touch upon
 social issues related to history, humanity, and social injustice. Overall, more than 400 students
 and staff were able to attend and participate in his programs that day.



Robin Croce sings at the State House.



Slow cooker fun.



Trig-Star Competition